

Your Reference:SR 295495 Our Reference:F2019/00052 Contact: Sandra Slewa Telephone: 9806 5653

Email:traffic@cityofparramatta.nsw.gov.au

21 January 2019

The Principal
St Patrick's Marist College
151 Kirby Street
DUNDAS NSW 2117
stpatsdundas@parra.catholic.edu.au

Dear Sir/Madam

RE: Parking Conditions in Baronbali Street, Dundas

Council has received a report regarding students and parents parking close to property driveways and on both sides of Baronbali Street which is restricting two-way traffic flow and access to properties. The report notes this is happening during school times when students are parking their vehicles or parents are picking-up/ setting-down students. It is also noted that this is an issue on the weekends when the school is used for sporting events.

City of Parramatta requests that you advise the school community and any organisation using the school's amenities on the weekend, to give consideration to local residents by parking in a legal manner as far away from driveways as is practical and when possible to park on one side of the street. This is requested in order to improve two-way traffic flow and driveway access within the street.

If you have any further queries regarding this matter, please contact City of Parramatta's Traffic and Transport Engineer, Sandra Slewa on 9806 5653.

Regards,

Richard Searle

Service Manager, Traffic and Transport